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New Mexico signs onto U.S. Climate Alliance’s Clean Car Promise  
Federal government’s proposed rollbacks would weaken existing greenhouse gas 

emissions regulations 
 

SANTA FE — Today, New Mexico joined 23 other states of the U.S. Climate Alliance in condemning the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency’s proposed Safer Affordable Fuel Efficient (SAFE) vehicle rule. 
 
The rule would replace national car emissions standards enacted in 2012. Rolling back these standards will result 
in increased greenhouse gas emissions and weakened environmental protections. 
 
“States have been stepping up to protect our environment and our citizens and will continue to do so until we 
have a viable partner at the federal level,” Gov. Michelle Lujan Grisham said. “We will continue to oppose 
reckless, thoughtless policy that negatively impacts the air people breathe.” 
 
“We are already seeing declining air quality in some areas of our state,” said Environment Department Secretary 
James Kenney. “Emissions regulations are imperative to protecting public health and the environment in New 
Mexico and across the country.”  
 
The U.S. Climate Alliance’s Clean Car Promise calls for an approach that maintains strong national standards that 
result in greenhouse gas emissions reductions and provide regulatory certainty. 
 
“New Mexico values our partnership with U.S. Climate Alliance states to reduce emissions in the transportation 
sector and across the economy,” said Sarah Cottrell Propst, Secretary of the Energy, Minerals and Natural 
Resources Department. 

These rollbacks are counter to Gov. Lujan Grisham’s Executive Order on climate change calling for the adoption of 
approaches to reduce greenhouse gases and other pollutants from light-duty vehicles sold in New Mexico. 
 
More information on the Clean Car Promise may be found here. 
 

### 
 

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, as required by 
applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning non-discrimination 
requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 
1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act 
Amendments of 1972.  If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: 

Kristine Yurdin, Non-Discrimination Coordinator 

https://www.usclimatealliance.org/publications/cleancarsstatement


New Mexico Environment Department 
1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 
P.O. Box 5469 
Santa Fe, NM 87502 
(505) 827-2855 
nd.coordinator@state.nm.us 
If you believe that you have been discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator 
identified above. 
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